
EMPLOYEE OF THE WEEK:

@DEANTRUSTROSE TWITTER

We have a number of events coming up for those parents whose 
children are in Year 9. On Thursday 8th February it is Year 9 Parents 
Evening, 4-7pm in the Large Sports Hall. Please come and take the 
opportunity to come and talk to your child’s teachers about their 
progress so far this year. Thursday 15th February sees our annual 
Options Evening take place, 5-6pm. There will be stalls from all 
departments where you and your child can find out more about the 
subjects that are available to them next year. 
We are delighted that we have won the ‘Happy to Chat’ competition in 
conjunction with the Manchester United Foundation - see next week’s 
newsletter for more details. Well done to all of the pupils involved in 
creating the artwork. 



BOOK OF THE WEEK: 
BOOK OBOOK OF THE WEEK: 
 THE WEEK: 

BOOK OF THE WEEK:  Murder in the Crypt

Lovers of history and murder mystery stories will definitely enjoy the 
Redmond and Hayes series by Irina Shapiro, the first of which is this 
week’s Book of the Week: Murder in the Crypt.
‘When the body of a young man is found stuffed into the tomb of a medieval 
knight, Parish Constable Daniel Haze is tasked with investigating his first 
solo murder case. Suspicion instantly falls on the only stranger to arrive in 
the village of Birch Hill just before the crime took place, but the American 
captain proves to be an unexpected asset. A former soldier and a skilled 
surgeon, Jason Redmond is not only willing to assist Haze with the 
investigation but will risk his own safety to apprehend the killer.’

 

First and last

Can you think of a word beginning with F and ending with Y?

Thought for the day

If you could turn invisible for one day, what would you do?

LITERACY CHALLENGE

MATHS CHALLENGE

Last week’s solution

The numbers would be 1, 2 and 3

This week’s problem

I am a three digit number. My tens digit is six more than my unit digit. My hundreds digit is eight less 
than my tens digit. What number am I?



SCIENCE DEPARTMENT 

Half term three in Science!
KS3

Year 7 - Three terms are nearly over for out year 7’s!
We have just completed a unit on Forces where we 
investigated the amount of force needed to launch a 
rocket,  pop and party popper and also investigated 
Hooke's law using springs. The year 7’s are making real 
progress with their practical skills.

Year 8 - There has been some interesting Chemistry 
experiments taking place for year 8, they have worked 
safely to investigate the reactivity of metals with water, 
oxygen and acid. They have also learned how to write 
and balance chemical equations - a difficult skill that 
they will use in their GCSE in a few years time. Well 
done year 8 you have been working extremely well

Year 9 - Year 9 have also been conducting Chemistry 
experiments. In the unit on ’Reactivity’ they have 
investigated how some metals are more reactive than 
others and have conducted exothermic and 
endothermic reactions. We also used a text on ‘Self 
heating coffee cups’ to use our literacy skills and 
science skills to investigate types of reactions that 
produce heat. 

Key Stage 4
Year 10 have been learning all the essential Chemistry 
skills necessary for their GCSE about the atom and the 
periodic table. We used writing frames to help answer 
detailed questions about the history of the atom and all 
students produced some excellent answers. They have 
also been learning some difficult concepts about genetics 
and inheritance and in Physics they have been calculating 
forces we experience in our everyday life.

Year 11 have been studying electricity and even used the 
Van der Graaf generator whilst considering static electricity.
They have also been learning about the factors that affect 
chemical reactions and have practiced answering extended 
questions about collision theory. In biology they have been 
studying photosynthesis the environment.



SCIENCE DEPARTMENT 

Science Superstars for HT3
These students had the highest points 
on bromcom in Science so far this half term.
Well done and keep it up.

year 7 - Lennon W 7JOH

year 8 - Lucy T 8CHT

year 9 - Charlie F 9JUH

year 10 - Kaitlyn T 10CHM

year 11 - Tia D 11NAO

Options Evening
It will be options evening on Thursday 22nd Feb

Come and visit science to find out more about what the 
GCSE science course will look like.

Exams and revision 
Year 11 are currently in the middle of Mock exams, and 
only a few months away from their final GCSE exams.
Revision is available for all ar 11’s in science on 
Tuesday after school at 3:10. 
We have been trying some different revision techniques 
with year 10 and year 11 to help them learn some 
different methods for revision.

Turnaround students have been coming up to science 
alternate weeks to carry out one of the Core practicals 
- This week we investigated Hooke’s law.



MENTAL HEALTH FOR PARENTS/CARERS

As part of the Wigan Central Family Hub offer, the Mental Health Support Team in Schools are 
offering four parent/carer workshops to provide psychoeducation and support around anxiety 
during the February half term.  Please share across your teams and promote to all families you 
are working with across the Wigan Central neighbourhood.  Please see below Eventbrite links to 
book, booking is essential.

We are pleased to offer a parent workshop which outlines what anxiety is, the symptoms, and 
how this impacts children and young people. We will provide support strategies to help manage 
the physical and emotional feelings of anxiety.  This workshop is 90 minutes long and will be 
delivered by the Mental Health Support Team in Schools as part of the Wigan Central Family Hub 
offer. If your child is struggling with anxiety, this will be a useful, informative workshop for you! 
We look forward to meeting you.

Session 1

20/02/2024, 10.00am-11.30am

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/psychoeducation-for-anxiety-1-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-ce
ntral-tickets-790957032777

Session 2

20/02/2024, 1.00-2.30pm

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/psychoeducation-for-anxiety-2-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-ce
ntral-tickets-790956802087

Session 3

20/02/2024, 3.00-4.30pm

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/psychoeducation-for-anxiety-3-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-ce
ntral-tickets-790953331707

Session 4

20/02/2024, 5.00pm-6.30pm

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/psychoeducation-for-anxiety-4-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-
tickets-785824842257

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-1-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790957032777&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bwIDEtRk2xpkbgkoR5RTj6L86%2B5FiqXhqC1pyPaINKc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-1-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790957032777&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bwIDEtRk2xpkbgkoR5RTj6L86%2B5FiqXhqC1pyPaINKc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-2-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790956802087&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=G4ugRcwMzvc3LIc43HhLZJTcCf0yuwP0HRuBMxhfoNw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-2-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790956802087&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=G4ugRcwMzvc3LIc43HhLZJTcCf0yuwP0HRuBMxhfoNw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-3-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790953331707&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MUwWU5JREqJr7gQHhUb5Uwkm4bGYB9LfeXnT76mHDyc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-3-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-790953331707&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MUwWU5JREqJr7gQHhUb5Uwkm4bGYB9LfeXnT76mHDyc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-4-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-785824842257&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=B6aaM8JFQhWxVF8NICaoidHznwlwRFi%2B0c59c9V5wTw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fpsychoeducation-for-anxiety-4-workshop-for-carersparents-in-wigan-central-tickets-785824842257&data=05%7C02%7CKatePeake%40deantrustrosebridge.co.uk%7C70f2c391a3db4492dd3e08dc18f61006%7C08c21e9ce4c7432cb6e5a04ab9f83773%7C0%7C0%7C638412692348461656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=B6aaM8JFQhWxVF8NICaoidHznwlwRFi%2B0c59c9V5wTw%3D&reserved=0


HEAD OF YEAR AWARDS 

YEAR 7 

Gabriel B
For being kind every single day and putting a smile on his teachers faces. He works hard and is a great 

role model to other students in his year group. 

YEAR 10 

YEAR 11 

Rose Y 
Massive improvement in attendance this week. Well done! Keep it up 

           

Hassan J
For showing excellent skill and creativity in Design Technology, and always displaying the Dean 

Trust Values in lessons. Well done!

Joshua A

For going above and beyond attending extra revision sessions in Maths and Science to improve his 
grades. Well done Joshua I notice you working hard to be the best version of yourself.

YEAR 8 

YEAR 9 



ATTENDANCE MATTERS

Please can we remind all parents that reply slips giving consent for children to attend the 
trips should be brought into school as soon as possible and final payments made.

Please can parents be aware that medical appointments should, wherever physically possible, not 
take place during school hours. They should be arranged for before or after school. The 

attendance office should be notified via phone when this is not possible. 

It is also essential that parents of absent pupils should call school to notify us of reasons before 
9am. After this time, communications regarding absence will primarily go home via email. Parents 

who have downloaded the MCAS app, will also get a notification there. If you think you need to 
update your details to accommodate this, please get in touch.

As always, excellent attendance at school is the only sure-fire way to guarantee excellent success 
for our pupils.

A huge thank you and well done to all 473 students with 100% attendance.



 

                                DTRB rules:  “Be Respectful, Be Safe, Be Ready”.  

 ‘You cannot climb the ladder of success dressed in the costume of failure’

At Dean Trust Rose Bridge, we believe that the standards of personal appearance are reflected in the 
attitudes of our pupils. By dressing to a high standard, it has been shown that our standards of work, 
and subsequent outcomes, improve over time. Please support the school by ensuring that your child 

adheres to the school’s high standards of uniform and appearance.  Each day staff will check that 
pupils are dressed in accordance with the above expectations. 

Banned items should not be brought into school.  Banned items will be confiscated by staff. Please 
refer to our Standards and Expectations poster for clarity on banned items. 

Mobile phones: Any pupil found with their mobile phone during the school day will have this item 
confiscated. Confiscated phones will not be returned to a pupil under any circumstances. It is the 
parent/carers responsibility to collect the device from school at a mutually agreed time. 

If pupils need to bring a mobile  phone to school to ensure their safety when travelling, they must be 
handed in at the start of the day, before entering the building.    

Sanctions will be applied to any pupil who fails to meet the school’s standards and expectations.  

With your support, we will continue to improve the standards at Dean Trust Rose Bridge School. 
Together, we will continue to make progress, giving all our pupils the best life opportunities by 
developing hard-working and dedicated young adults with high standards and aspirations.

STANDARDS AND EXPECTATIONS



Standards & Expectations 

Lines of Communication  

Just a reminder to all parents, that 
your child’s Form Tutor should 

always be the first port of call if there 
are any questions or concerns. 

Furthermore, due to staff absence, if 
you have contacted a member of 

staff and have not heard back, 
please contact 

office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk 

 and we can ensure any messages 
are directed to the right person. 

Up to date contact 
details 

Please can we ask that you 
ensure we have your most 

recent contact details on file so 
that if I have to communicate 
any changes to the normal 
operation of the school you 

receive the relevant messages. 

Working together 

Our strength develops when we 
work together as a community, 
ensuring that the children and 

young people who attend Dean 
Trust Rose Bridge receive the 
best possible experience even 

during these uncertain times. We 
feel blessed that we have such a 

supportive parents, wonderful 
pupils, and an incredible staff who 
always go above and beyond for 

your children. 

 

mailto:office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk


 

Top Tips for Parents and Carers
Have a look at the tips and links below with some suggestions on how to get you started 
and help you to stay safe and positive online. You and your family can #PlayYourPart in 
creating a better internet by…

Having conversations without judgement.
Whether by playing games, watching videos, or doing things your child enjoys, 
spending time together online is a great way to start conversations about the online 
world and how they’re finding being a part of it. 
It is important to ask questions and take an interest in what your child enjoys online.
An essential part of having this open dialogue is to not judge, even if their behaviour or 
life online isn’t what you wanted or expected. This ensures that your child feels they can 
come to you if ever they make a mistake or experience a problem online. 

Knowing where you can learn more about their favourite apps 
and games.
Websites like Common Sense Media or The Family Gaming Database can be 
invaluable sources of information. When your child starts talking about a new game or 
app, why not do some research into the reporting and blocking options available? Then 
you can help your child if they come to you with an issue.

Getting support if things go wrong.
There are lots of organisations who are there to support you and your family if 
something has gone wrong. The Report Harmful Content website can help you with 
issues such as cyberbullying, impersonation and threats. You can report worrying 
behaviour towards children to CEOP. Find out more on Children's Get Help page.

Reassuring your child that whatever happens online, you are 
there to support them.
Let your child know that the best way to address any problem they have online, is to tell 
a trusted adult immediately. For example, this might include someone sending them a 
friend request; an online message; telling them to visit a specific website, or app; or 
asking them for their personal information. Reassure them that if anything happens 
online that they are unsure about, or makes them feel worried or upset, they can come 
to you for help.

More advice and guidance 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media /  

Safer Internet Tips…

https://reportharmfulcontent.com/?lang=en
https://www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre/
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/get-help/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media/

